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Revisions:  

 
Reference 

2022 OSSC §903.3.8.5 and §903.3.5. 

2022 OFC §903.3.8.5 and §903.3.5. 
NFPA13-19 §24.2.2.2. 

NFPA 291 §4.6.4  
 
Policy 

FIRE WATER FLOW TESTING AND REPORTING REQUIREMENTS FOR TUALATIN 
 

 
NEW BUILDINGS  

All new buildings that include a fire sprinkler protection system shall require a fire water 
flow test witnessed by an approved 3rd party. The fire water flow test will be conducted 

using industry standards as described in NFPA 291. The fire water flow test date must 
occur within the 12 month period immediately preceding the date of application for a fire 

sprinkler permit. A signed fire water flow test report must be submitted with the 
sprinkler permit application to obtain a fire sprinkler permit from the city.   

  
EXISTING BUILDINGS  

Fire sprinkler protection systems installed in existing buildings that were not previously 

protected with a fire sprinkler system shall require submittal of a fire water flow test 
report as required for new buildings.  

 
EXCEPTION: Modifications to an existing fire sprinkler system in an existing building that 

propose a design density increase shall require a fire water flow test report as required 
for new buildings. 

 
FLOW TEST REPORTS 

Fire flow test reports shall be prepared as described in NFPA 291 (see example below.) 
The fire water flow test shall be performed by or in the presence of a 3rd party witness 

that has been approved by the city. A 3rd party witness is considered approved when a 
test is observed or performed by the local fire marshal, a special inspection agency, or 

an approved engineer competent in hydraulic design. City of Tualatin Water Division 
staff do not witness flow tests – their presence is to validate no damage occurs to City 
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property.  It is the contractor’s responsibility to provide a competent witness for a fire 

water flow test.   
 

All fire water flow tests shall calculate a 10% safety margin. The report shall note the 
actual measured water flow data and shall report 90% of the water flow capacity as the 

available supply capacity, and results shall be documented at 20 psi. 
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